PHILADELPHIA ACADEMY OF SURGERY

Thomas G. Frazier, MD, President
John L. Rombeau, MD, President-Elect
Linwood R. Haith, MD, Vice-President
Robert D. Fry, MD, Treasurer
James B. Alexander, MD, Recorder
Amy J. Goldberg, MD, Program Chair
Steven E. Ross, MD Past-President
Robert S. Rhodes, MD, Councilor-at-Large
William C. Meyers, MD, Councilor-at-Large
John R. Clarke, MD, Parliamentarian/Historian

James B. McClurken, M.D., Secretary
Department of Cardiothoracic Surgery, PP, Ste. 300
Temple University Hospital
Broad and Ontario Streets
Philadelphia, PA 19140
215-707-3601
Fax: 215-707-1576
E-mail:
e-mail: mcclurjb@tuhs.temple.edu

Stated Meeting Minutes November 1, 2004

Dr. Thomas Frazier presided.

Dr. Jeffrey Drebin, a recent initiate into membership, and the speaker for the evening, was introduced to the membership and signed the historic book.

The applications of Drs. Ari Brooks, Frank Lewis and Charles Long for the second time without objection and duly voted in as members. The application of Dr. Monica Morrow was read for the first time without objection.

Dr. Frazier announced the pilot run of the inter-institutional residents' surgical grand rounds at the Academy of Surgery at the December 6, 2004 meeting. The grand rounds will take place from 4:30 to 5:30 in Mitchell Hall at the College of Physicians, followed by the cocktail hour at 5:30. He encouraged members and their residents to attend this novel venue the goal of which is: to enhance educational opportunities and enjoyment for our residents.

Dr. Jeffrey Drebin delivered the evening's lecture, entitled: "Pancreas Cancer – The End of the Beginning". Dr. Drebin is Professor, Vice-Chairman for Research and Chief, Gastrointestinal Surgery Division at the University of Pennsylvania School of Medicine.